
WINTER 2025 

Our Mission: 
To enrich the experience of living in our community by 

telling the compelling stories and preserving the historic 

buildings and culture of the Washburn area. 

President’s  

Letter 
Mary Gruhl, President 

Washburn Heritage Association, P.O. Box 814, Washburn, Wisconsin 54891 

 Congratulations to 

our authors, Patra Holter, 

Sharon Stewart, Ginny 

Pedersen and Lynn  

Adams. After hundreds 

of hours producing over 

30 panels for the Kiosk 

located in Wikdal Park, they have successfully converted the 

information into a fantastic book “The Spirit of Washburn.” 

This is a tremendous accomplishment and fulfills our mission 

of “Enriching the experience of living in our community by 

telling the compelling stories….of the Washburn area.”   

 And the storytelling continues. Details for the upcoming 

winter series of the Tony Woiak History Festival are in place 

with, yet again, four exciting presentations. This is one of few 

events that has not increased in price. It is $5 and free for  

students. Join us for another exciting series of stories about our 

local history. 

 And still more stories will be told on May 24th when we 

will celebrate the East Third Street Residential Historic District 

and Jackie’s Field and how they came about. It will be a day 

full of fun with  

activities for  

children and adults 

alike and  

opportunities to 

learn about the  

history of the homes 

surrounding the 

field. We look  

forward to seeing 

you at all our  

upcoming  

storytelling events. 

Thank you always 

for continuing to 

support our efforts. 

 Each year, the Washburn Heritage Association observes 

May Historic Preservation Month. The Buildings and Sites  

Committee has primary responsibility for planning events 

and activities that focus on Washburn’s historic buildings 

and their stories.  

 May Historic Preservation Month 2025 will tell the story, 

not only of structures, but also the heritage of place and the  

importance of its preservation. 

 Major activities are: 

* Proclamation early in May: Mayor Mary Motiff 

* All month: historic buildings self tour (look for orange 

 signs designating locations) 

* Saturday, May 24 at Jackie’s Field, a variety of events 

 for all ages: 

 Cannon volley to signal the start of events 

 Guided tour of the exterior of some houses built to house 

 DuPont employees (tour led by an architect/Board  

 member Lucille Strawn Sells) 

Presentation by Jack Peterson’s family members  

focusing on his heritage and the heritage of the park 

Games from the 50’s for all ages 

Pickleball clinic for adults and youth at the Pickleball  

    Courts 

Softball and soccer games  

Food Truck 

Free popcorn and s’mores 

 

 A schedule of 

events and times will 

be available in April. 

Mark May 24th on 

your calendar 

and plan to 

join us 

to celebrate  

Washburn’s 

history and 

heritage.  



Get updates on what is happening with WHA. 
Visit our new Facebook page: 

 

https://www.facebook.com/WashburnHeritage 
 

or Visit our Website: www.washburnheritage.org 

Washburn Heritage Association, P.O. Box 814, Washburn, Wisconsin 54891 

Invitation to  

Annual Meeting 
 We invite all our members to 

WHA’s Annual Board Meeting at 

the Washburn Cultural Center on 

January 21 at 6:30 p.m. This is a 

great opportunity to meet board 

members and offer suggestions. 

We are always looking for new 

ways to share our heritage with 

all the residents of the City of 

Washburn and the Towns of 

Barksdale, Bayview, and  

Washburn. 

Tony Woiak Season Fourteen 
Stories in the Sands, Stories in the Stones, Stories of a Scoundrel and Stories in Song! 

This season you won’t want to miss, so mark your calendars.  

Still the best deal in town at $5. 

2025  

Dues are Due! 

 It is time to renew your 

membership. This year there is 

an additional way to pay.  

WHA now accepts payment 

using Paypal or credit card.  

Visit our website: 

www.washburnheritage.org 

 While you are online check 

out our giftshop to purchase 

our new book “The Spirit of 

Washburn” or “Wood, Stone 

and Water.” 



Washburn Heritage Association, P.O. Box 814, Washburn, Wisconsin 54891 

WHA Launches New Book 
 The Washburn Heritage Association is happy 

to announce publication of “The Spirit of Washburn,” a 200+ page book telling  

stories of the culture and history of our town.  The Washburn Community  

Educational Foundation and the Washburn Heritage Association supported the  

project financially. 

 Authors Lynn Adams, Patra Holter, Ginny Pedersen, and Sharon Stewart met 

twice a week for two years adapting for publication their previous work on panels 

for the WHA Kiosk in Wikdal Park.  Some topics of the twenty-eight chapters  

include logging, Dupont, the library, city parks, churches, and city bands. 

  Roslyn Nelson of LittleBigBayShop.com designed the book.  The cover photo  

is the work of Jeremy Oswald of FirstClickPhoto.com. 

 A book launch was held on November 21 at the Washburn Cultural Center.  

“The Spirit of Washburn” can be purchased at area bookstores, businesses, and 

through Amazon. 

 This important book 

tells many of  

Washburn’s past  

stories and is  

dedicated to all who 

came before us 

to make the 

City what it is 

today. Now that 

the book is 

published, work 

on new kiosk  

panels  

continues. 

 

Where did  

your financial  

support go in 

2024? 

Above: Book launch and signing  

reception at the WCC. 

 

Left: The books are here! 



 

Members and Donors 
We appreciate your ongoing support of all our activities.   
We couldn’t do it without you. If you don’t see you name on the list below, please 
consider joining us.  Thank you. 

If you are interested in any of our  
projects and would like to volunteer to 
help, or have ideas for new projects, 
please talk to any board member.   
You can join the Washburn Heritage  
Association by filling out the form  
below. 

Lynn Adams 

Mary Cook 

Ella Cross 

Andrew Grimm 

Patra Holter 

Sandy Johnson 

Ginny Pedersen 

Lucille Strawn       

 Sells  

Sharon Stewart 

 

Advisory 

Board: 

Carla Bremner 
Gary Holman 

Dora Kling 

 

WHA Board of Directors 

President: Mary Gruhl  
715-685-8363, 
mary.gruhl@gmail.com 

 
VP/Pres. Elect: Matt Simoneau 
612-751-0323  
simoneaum@uwstout.edu 

 
Treasurer: Karen Novachek  
602-809-8731  
karensnovachek@gmail.com 

 
Secretary: Jamey Ritter 
715-209-1126 
bemusedwi@gmail.com 

Thank You for your Membership/Donation! 

 $20        $30        $50         $100       $500+         $_____  

 

 Name  ________________________________________________________________________________________  

 Address _______________________________________________________________________________________  

 Telephone _____________________________________________________________________________________  

 Email ________________________________________________________________________________________  

The Washburn Heritage Association is a non-profit 501(c3). 

We appreciate your support. Please send this form with your tax deductible donation to: 

Washburn Heritage Association ~ P.O. Box 814 ~ Washburn, Wisconsin 54891 

  Individual                  Family         Patron                Business           Benefactor                Other 

INDIVIDUAL 

Aaron Austin 

Terri Bahe 

Jeffrey & Dawn Bellile 

Mary Cook 

Richard Gierzak 

Bruce Kalmon 

Judy Manley 

Jamey Penny-Ritter 

Matt Pierle 

Mary Ross and Grif Nordling 

Jana Van Evera 

Wendy Young 

FAMILY  

Mark Abeles-Allison Family 

Lynn and Eric Adams  

Carol and Richard Avol 

Ella Cross  

Kristen and Matthew Edmunds 

Mary and Ed Gruhl 

Dora Kling 

Donna M. Kramolis 

Terry and Jackie Rae Ledin 

Jill Lorenz 

Char and Bill Mihalek 

Jim and Kathy Miller  

Lorraine and Phil Norrgard 

Dick and Sandy Olson 

Jim and Ginny Pedersen 

Sue Radtke and Paul Norris 

Mary Ann Sarver 

Peggy Smith and David Awtrey 

Mike & Kandy Yonan 

PATRON 

Mark Bomey and Gail Ekholm 

Peter and Carla Bremner  

Dale and Donalee Brevak 

Michael Bunch 

Richard and Darlene Charboneau 

Tom and Connie Cogger 

Hank and Marty Cole  

Karen Crowell 

James and Carol Dibbell 

Mark and Shari Eggleson  

Charlotte and Lucien Ellington 

Mike and Connie Jackson 

Paul and Karen Johnson 

Denny and Katherine Kilbane 

Ruth Kressel and Doug Summers 

Christine Lindsey 

Vernelle Mercer 

Karen S. Novachek  

Joanne and Gary Sarver 

Louis D. Schindler 

Nancy and Matthew Simoneau 

Jack and Sharon Stewart 

Sherri Swiston 

BUSINESS 

JoAnn Baker and Dale Nelson  

Bill’s Collision Center 

Irene Blakely 

Adrien Cady Plumbing & Heating 

Chippewa Valley Bank 

Bill Hagstrom 

Hansen's IGA 

Patra Holter 

Denny and Judy Kurschner 

Dan and Sally Larson 

Joanne and Kim Martin 

North Coast Inn & Chalets 

Ron's Repair and Towing 

Carolyn Sneed 

Dr. Monroe & Carol Sprague 

Peter and Judy System 

BENEFACTOR 

Richard Gierzak - bequest 

Bill Hagstrom - in memory of Janice        

 Lukasiewicz Hagstrom 

Richard Montague - Millmount Foundation 
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